HKEx LISTING DECISION

Cite as HKEx-LD30-2 (May 2002) (Withdrawn in September 2009)
[The transitional arrangement set out in the Exchange’s announcement of 14 December 2001 is no longer applicable.]
	Summary



	Name of Parties
	Company A - a listed company

Company B - a substantial shareholder of a non wholly owned subsidiary of Company A

Company C – a company owned as to 30% by Company B

	Subject
	Whether connected transactions waiver should be granted under the Exchange’s Announcement where no legally binding agreement entered into for on-going connected transactions prior to change to Takeovers Code

	Listing Rules
	Rules 14.25 and 14.26 and the Exchange's announcement of 14 December 2001

	Decision
	Waiver would not be granted


Summary of Facts

On 19 October 2001, the threshold for the making of a mandatory general offer under the Takeovers Code was lowered from 35% to 30% with immediate effect.  This resulted in a corresponding lowering of the level of the voting power at general meetings relevant to defining “associate” in the Listing Rules.

On 14 December 2001, the Exchange announced that, for on-going transactions with a company owned as to 30% or more but less than 35% by a connected person and which became a connected transaction on 19 October 2001 (because the company became an “associate”), issuers could apply for a waiver of the Listing Rules requirements for a period of 3 years subject to the issuer notifying the investing public by way of an announcement within 3 months from the date of the Exchange‘s announcement.

Company A had been conducting on-going transactions with Company C since before the change to the Takeovers Code. The on-going transactions constituted connected transactions under Chapter 14 of the Listing Rules as a result of the change.
Company A wished to avail itself of the waiver policy set out in the Exchange's announcement and applied for a 3-year waiver.  However, Company A and Company C had not entered into any legally binding agreement in respect of such transactions.

Analysis

The rationale behind the Exchange's policy to grant 3-year waivers as set out in the Exchange's announcement was to accommodate listed companies with pre-existing legal commitments.  Accordingly, such a waiver should only be considered if a legally binding agreement was in place before the change to the Takeovers Code.

As no legally binding agreement had been entered into between Company A and Company C governing the on-going transactions, Company A was not legally bound to continue the on-going transactions.
Decision

The 3-year waiver applied for by Company A would not be granted. 
